Date of circulation: September 13, 2022

Subject: September 2022 Temporary Suspension for DOJ-related ASAP Accounts

NEWS AND UPDATES



This e-newsletter provides updates, information, and resources to assist DOJ award applicants, recipients, and other stakeholders in using JustGrants, DOJ's grants management system, and ASAP, the U.S. Department of the Treasury's payment management system.



Automated Standard Application for Payments (ASAP) Accounts Temporary Suspension: Fiscal Year-end Account Reconciliation

All DOJ-related ASAP accounts will be temporarily suspended for the last five business days of September 2022 to carry out account reconciliation activities associated with the end of the fiscal year.

The last day DOJ award recipients can request a drawdown in ASAP is Friday, September 23, 2022, at 11:59 p.m. ET. If a grantee attempts to drawdown in ASAP during the account suspension period, the grantee will receive an "Error 839: No accounts found matching criteria" message and will not be able to request drawdowns.

Award recipients will be able to resume drawdown requests on Monday, October 3, 2022.

Visit the <u>ASAP Resources page</u> on the JustGrants Resources website for background about the system, frequently asked questions (FAQs), and training opportunities. For information on how to request funds in ASAP, please reference this <u>user guide</u>.

For all questions related to the ASAP system, please contact the OCFO Customer Service Center by email at Ask.OCFO@usdoj.gov or by phone at 800–458–0786.

Do you know someone else who could use this information? They can subscribe to email updates regarding JustGrants at

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDOJOJP/subscriber/new?topic_id=USDOJOJP_586.

You received this email because you are a current or previous grantee or applicant of one or more of the Department of Justice grant making components. Share <u>this link</u> with your colleagues and encourage them to sign up to receive future updates from Justice Grants.

To manage your subscriptions, log in to your <u>Subscriber Preferences page</u>.

GovDelivery is providing this service on behalf of the Department of Justice and may not use your subscription information for any other purposes. For more information, review the <u>Department of Justice Privacy Policy</u> and the <u>GovDelivery Privacy Policy</u>.